
Thoughts about the 
annual elections 
by Marcel Molins 
MECA Board President 
Another annual meeting to elect board 
members is coming up! We all should 
consider ourselves lucky that seven 
qualified owners are willing to run for 
the six vacant board positions. While 
we eventually got seven candidates, as 
you know, we had to extend the dead-
line by a week in order to get sufficient 
candidates to fill these vacancies. 

A building like ours with over 1,000 
residents has many qualified individuals 
who could make wonderful contribu-
tions to enhance the well-being and 
welfare of the Malibu East community. 
I believe that we all have to give some-
thing back to the community in which 
we live. Malibu East is a large commu-
nity and it cannot function well without 
the involvement of its members who are 
willing to give some of their time for 
the benefit of all. By its nature a condo-
minium, as opposed to a mere rental 
building, cannot be operated by hired 
professionals only. All the work that is 
done by volunteers, be it board mem-
bers, committee members or Dialogue 
editors and contributors, if done by pro-
fessionals, would cause a substantial in-
crease in assessments and would make 
life here substantially more expensive. 

Thus, volunteers to fill all these posi-
tions are necessary to enhance the ambi-
ance in the community and make the 
costs of operating the building more 
bearable. Nevertheless, it is not reason-
able to rely on the same people to vol-
unteer their time year after year. There 
needs to be some rotation. 

It is a fact that there are times in our 
lives when we do not have as much 
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time as others. Sick family members, a 
new job, small children and other cir-
cumstances make it very difficult or im-
possible to spend much time volunteer-
ing. But those who do not have to deal 
with such circumstances should be will-
ing to give of their time to our commu-
nity. And while nobody should expect 
to derive personal benefits or advan-
tages from serving on the board or any 
of the committees, a sense of fulfillment 
in doing a good job and giving back to 
the community is a reward well worth 
the time spent. 

I encourage each and every one of you 
to first exercise your ownership right by 
voting at the upcoming annual meeting, 
but also by joining one of the many 
committees which assist the board in 
running the building and eventually, 
next year when the annual meeting is 
announced, to volunteer as a candidate 
to fill the vacancies on the board. 

In summary, please make up your mind 
to participate in making Malibu East 
Condominium an ever better place to 
live in. 

Democracy in action 
by Betty Mayian  
As our building embarks 
upon another election of 
directors, we wonder, just 
what kind of person does it 
take to run for the board? 
One way to find out would have been to 
attend the “Meet the Candidates Night” 
event that was held Wednesday, Aug. 
28 in our Windjammer Room. 

I was there (mainly because I repre-
sented the Social Committee, which ran 
it). Because I was there, I was able to 
see a great group of people who defi-
nitely deserve our support and admira-
tion. This year we ran the event a little 
differently and had the candidates an-
swer questions written by Malibu East 
own er s a t t en din g th i s yea r ’ s 
“Candidates Night.” Blank index cards 
and pens were available for everyone to 
use.   

After the questions were gathered, 
chairs were pulled up for the candidates 
facing a small gathering of about 35 
Malibu East residents. We had only six 
questions in the bowl. This was good 

(See Democracy page 10) 
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MECA board meeting 
Tuesday, Aug. 27, 2002 
 
Attendance: 8 board members, 2 man-
agement representatives and 12 resi-
dents. 
Not present:  Charles Cooper, Martina 
Molins, Scott Young. 
OPEN FORUM 1 

Resident comments and questions: 
1)    Lobby balcony progress chart has-

n’t changed lately. It will be up-
dated to show concrete work that 
is done. 

2)    Elevator No. 3 indicator shows 
wrong floor, usually shows the 
lobby. Will be corrected. 

TREASURER’S REPORT 
Financial statement 
Balance on hand, cash and re-
serves — $2,316,932. 
We have not received or paid cur-
rent bills for exterior balcony/
façade work. 

COMMITTEE REPORTS 
1)    Floor Representatives 

Ila Chaiken 
At our 7:30pm Tue. Oct. 1 meeting 
in the Community Room, we will 
evaluate continuing this committee. 

2) Security 
Ila Chaiken 
The Aug. 7 fire safety program was 
a success, thanks to Sandy Chaet’s 
persistence in acquiring a Fire De-
partment representative for a 
speaker. Although attendance was 
sparse, the speaker gave an excel-
lent presentation, including a tour 
of the hallways and stairwells with 
an explanation of signing, emer-
gency equipment and procedures. 
His presentation gave us the feeling 
that our building is very safe. 

3) 3)    Social 
Sandy Chaet 
Three events are scheduled: Candi-
dates’ Night (see page 10), Har-
rah’s Casino outing (see page 5) 
and a tailgate party (see page 9). 
 

4)    Commercial Property 
Janice Krzesinski 
We are getting the second bid for 
work to be done in the commercial 
unit. The planning is progressing 
on dividing the Convenient Store 
space into two viable commercial 
units, with the Convenient Store re-
taining two-thirds of its current 
space. 

5)    Architecture & Aesthetics 
Larry Creter 
Looking at samples of carpet for 
the lobby area by the revolving 
door. Examples of suggested new 
floor signs were shown. Money 
was approved for new hall signs. 

6)    ASCO 
Sandy Chaet 
A sketch was shown of a proposed 
design for the new park at the 
southeast corner of Thorndale and 
Sheridan Road. 
V.P. Richard Strauss 
Mr. Strauss was a witness in con-
junction with ASCO and as our 
Malibu East representative at the 
Aug. 26 meeting of the Committee 
on Buildings. His statement will be 
included in the annual report. The 
façade ordinance will be changed 
from a required critical inspection 
of all walls every four years to 
variations of four, eight and 12 
years, depending on the structure of 
the building and the façade. Al-
though this will result in a lessen-
ing of financial hardship on our 
building, Mr. Strauss recom-
mended to the committee the com-
plete removal of the façade ordi-
nance and the use of the Building 
Department resources to go after 
scofflaws. Mr. Strauss received re-
sounding applause at that meeting 

and at our board meeting. 
7) Communications 

Thomas Vaughan 
The editors of the Dialogue, Jack 
Winans and Neil Warner, submit-
ted a manuscript to the CAI Illinois 
Chapter magazine, Common Inter-
est, entitled “Producing An Asso-
ciation Newsletter.” The article has 
been published as a five-page 
spread in the magazine’s summer 
2002 issue. Our building is a mem-
ber of CAI. 

MANAGEMENT REPORT 
Items requiring board action 
1)    Commercial property issues 

The estimated costs for the storage 
lockers and commercial unit build-
outs and alternate plans were dis-
cussed  

2)    Roof replacement bids 
Four bids have been received, all 
with a 20-year guarantee. Winword 
was awarded the contract. Illinois 
Roofing was retained to oversee 
the materials, installation and fin-
ishing. The work will be done start-
ing in October after the façade 
work is done and the equipment 
and supplies have been removed 
from the roof. 

3)    Balcony floor coating project 
A uniform-color top-coat applica-
tion will be offered for sale to those 
unit owners who desire this aes-
thetic covering of their existing 
“patchwork” colors. The material 
and labor costs were discussed, and 
a price was determined of $360 per 
balcony for all but the A & B tiers. 
For the A & B tiers, the cost would 
be doubled. This price will be in ef-
fect for those who sign up for the 
project by Dec. 31, 2002. Those 
who sign up after that date may be 
subject to a price increase. The fee 
for the work will be billed through 
the individual monthly assessment 
statements after the work is com-
pleted on each unit. 

4)    Pool closing date 
Lifeguards will be retained until 
Labor Day. After that a sign will be 
posted, “Swim at your own risk, no 
lifeguard on duty.” The pools will 
close with the coming of inclement 
weather at the discretion of the 
management office. 

5)    Sale of association-owned unit 

Please keep in mind that the meeting 
notes are not the official record of the 
MECA Board of Directors meetings. The 
official minutes are generally approved at 
the following meeting and may be viewed 
or copied in the management office. 

 MECA board meeting notes 
by Elaine Winans 
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A contract of $149,500 for 15F 
was approved with some owner/
tenant/lease stipulations. 

6)    Non-owner-occupied unit re-
quirements 
Proposed rules concerning 
changes in tenants were dis-
cussed. 

Items not requiring board action 
1)    Exterior & balcony project 

Work continues with a contem-
plated finish date of Oct. 31. 

2)    North wall 
The temporary repair work was 
done ahead of schedule and under 
budget. We are now in compli-
ance with the court-ordered work 
and are getting bids for the recon-
structive work. 

3)    West wall 
Doing critical examination in 
conjunction with lightning dam-
age on both corners. Some work 
was found that could be done, but 
none of it posed safety concerns. 
No work will be done at this 
time. 

4)    2003 proposed budget status 
Looking at a 6% increase in as-
sessments, also a small increase 
in parking rates. The next budget 
committee meeting will be with 
the entire board at 7pm Sep. 10 in 
the Windjammer Room. Resi-
dents are invited to attend, but 
only board members can vote at 
this meeting. 

5)    Garage report 
Claims 
Approved:                1 
Denied:                    5 
Total:                       6 
Waiting lists 
Single self-park:     78 
Tandem self-park:    0 
Second car:               1 
Monthly parkers 
Valet:                   332 
Tandem:                 65 
Single:                  140 
Preferred:                 1 
Engineer:               NC 
Motorcycle:              0 
Total:                   537 
New monthlies:        2 
Cancellations:           8 
 

The meeting ended at 10:50pm and 
went into closed session. 

It seems like Mother Nature tried to re-
peat her act from last year with the tor-
rential rain that fell on Wednesday, 
Aug. 21. Several of the areas to the 
north and west of the building were 
flooded, but the 
building sustained 
only water backup 
into several of the 
washing machines. 
The staff inspected 
the washers, re-
moved the water, 
and our vendor put 
the laundry equip-
ment back into ser-
vice by noon. 

The pool will stay open after Labor 
Day, weather permitting. ALL SWIM-
MERS WILL SWIM AT THEIR OWN 
RISK AFTER LABOR DAY BE-
CAUSE THERE WILL BE NO LIFE-
GUARDS ON DUTY. Notices will be 
posted and put on channel 95 when the 
date for the pool to close is determined. 
All the lifeguards want to extend their 
thanks and appreciation to the pool pa-
trons for their coop-
eration and compli-
ance with the pool 
rules throughout the 
pool season. 

The exterior fascia 
and balcony project 
on the south side of 
the building is mov-
ing into the final 
two phases. Resi-
dents on the south 
side of the building can continue to use 
their A/C units until further notice. 
Residents can contact the management 
office if they need help in removing the 
cover from their A/C unit. The target 
date for all the work to be completed on 
the south side of the building is Nov. 
15, weather permitting. 

The annual owners meeting is sched-
uled for Tuesday, Sep. 24 at 7:30pm in 

the Windjammer Room. Seven candi-
dates are competing for six open posi-
tions on the board of directors. The 
election packets were mailed out on 
Saturday, Aug. 24. If you have not re-
ceived your packet yet, contact the 

management of-
fice. 

The board of di-
rectors is work-
ing very hard on 
the 2003 pro-
posed budget. 
Some of the 
projects slated 
for 2003 are a 
new roof, ga-

rage floor and ceiling repairs, brick re-
pairs for the north wall in the atrium, 
and pool repairs. It appears there will be 
an increase in the monthly assessments 
for 2003, but the increase will be less 
than last year’s. The 2003 budget meet-
ing is scheduled for Tuesday, Oct. 1, at 
7:30 p.m. in the Windjammer Room, 
and all unit owners are encouraged to 
attend. 

Finally, your 
building staff 
has done a terri-
fic job this sum-
mer maintaining 
the exterior 
landscaping and 
lawn. However, 
some residents 
in the building 
with dogs are 
making their job 
more difficult 

by allowing their dogs to “go” on the 
lawn instead of using the dog run. Resi-
dents with dogs are required to use the 
dog run rather than other areas of our 
property. Please help the staff keep the 
exterior of your building looking great 
by using the dog run instead of the 
grass when you walk your dog. Your 
cooperation will be greatly appreciated. 
 

 

SPECIAL NOTICE 
ALL SWIMMERS WILL 

SWIM AT THEIR OWN RISK 
AFTER LABOR DAY 

BECAUSE THERE WILL BE 
NO LIFEGUARDS ON DUTY 

What’s happening 
around the building 
by Vito Senese, MECA Association Manager 

 

SPECIAL NOTICE 
The 2003 Budget meeting is 

scheduled for Tuesday, Oct. 1, 
at 7:30 p.m. in the 

Windjammer Room 
and all unit owners are 
encouraged to attend. 
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COMMUNITY AFFAIRS 
BERGER PARK 
CULTURAL CENTER 

Live at 6205 
“Every Song Tells a Story” 
An evening of songs and stories …
and 
“In Reflective Light” 
An art exhibit featuring the work of 
Dorothy J. Carter 
Sep. 20, 7pm 
Fall programs 
Start Sep. 23 
6205 N. Sheridan Rd. 
312-742-7871 
Computer Club 
For boys & girls 9-13 years old 
Saturdays, 10:30am to noon FREE 
Register now for fall session 
Call 773-761-5792 for information 
on Computer Club, free community 
access to computers, the Internet 
and computer training videos and 
CDs. 

BROADWAY ARMORY 
Fall programs 
Start Sep. 23 
5917 N. Broadway 
312-742-7502 

EDGEWATER 
MEDICAL CENTER 
Senior Center programs 
5700 N. Ashland Ave. 
773-797-1095 

EDGEWATER PUBLIC LIBRARY  
CAPS 24th Dist. Beat #33SD 
Come meet our beat police. 
Wednesday, Sep. 4, 7pm 
(1st Wed. of every month) 
Internet basics 
Learn mouse skills, www, e-mail 
1st Sat. of month 
1210 W. Elmdale 
312-744-0718 
“Celebrating Diversity” 
Hispanic heritage month 
Sep. 15 

FARMER’S MARKET 
Fresh vegetables, baked goods, 

etc. 
7am-1pm thru Oct. 19 
Broadway Armory 
parking lot 
Broadway & Thorndale 
NORTH PARK 
VILLAGE 
NATURE CENTER 
Nature Center family 

stroll 
For families with children six and 
up. 
Sep. 15, 2pm 
Turtle Club open house 
Sep 29, 1-3:30pm in Nature Center 
5801 N. Pulaski 
312-744-5472 

EDGEWATER HISTORICAL 
SOCIETY 
Annual fall home tour 
Triangle neighborhood, begins at 
Edgewater Baptist Church, 1401 
W. Hollywood 
Sep. 15, noon – 5pm, $15 
773-907-1872 
6424 N. Western Ave. 
773-907-1872 

THEATER/SHOWINGS 
COFFEE CHICAGO 

Open mike poetry night 
7:30 pm Fridays 
$3, $2 for participants 
5256 N. Broadway 
773-784-1305 

HEARTLAND STUDIO THEATRE 
“In One Ear” 
Open run featuring poetry & 
spoken word. 
10pm Wed. $2 (registration 
9:30pm) 
7000 N. Glenwood 
773-728-8111 

HOLLYWOOD EAST 
Music: 
Reggae, soca, punta and soul at 
10pm 
5650 N. Broadway 

NO-EXIT CAFÉ 
Grinder gay/lesbian music & 
poetry series hosted by Scott Free. 
6970 N. Glenwood 
773-743-3355 

ORGANIC THEATER 
“Five Rooms of Furniture” 
Loose biographical story of a 
Chicago family – how the past 
determines the future. 
$15, $10 seniors, thru Sep. 15 

8pm Wed.–Sat., 3pm Sun. 
6525 N. Sheridan Rd. 
(In Mulladay Theater) 
773-508-3847 

RED HEN PRODUCTIONS 
“Bloody Bess” 
Tale of piracy and revenge. 
Sep. 19 – Oct. 20, $20 
Call for details. 
“Mars Attacks Chicago” 
A radio-style play. 
Sep. 21, 28, Oct. 5; 4pm, $12 
(Note: new theater) 
5123 N. Clark St. 
312-409-8123 

RAVEN THEATRE 
“Talkin’ Baseball” 
Humorous look at America’s 
pastime. 
Sep. 20 thru Oct. 20 
Previews $7, Sep 18 & 19, 9:30pm 
Regular $12, 8:30pm Fri./Sat., 
7:30pm Sun. 
Workshop series 
Ernest Hemingway short stories 
adapted for stage. 
Sep. 30, Oct. 1, 2, 3 
Post-performance discussions.  
“Marvin’s Room” 
An estranged family learns life. 
Thru Oct. 13, $15–$24 
8pm Thu.–Sat., 3pm Sun. 
Note new location of theater. 
6157 N. Clark St. 
773-338-2177 

COMMUNITY EVENTS/
MEETINGS 
Friends of Chicago River 
North Branch canoe trip 
Sep 15, 9:30am to 4:30pm 
$50 ($10 discount for members) 
No children under six. Meander 
through forest preserves full of 
wildlife. Meet at the end-point of 
the trip. Shuttle provided to the 
starting point. Pets and alcohol not 
permitted. Rain date, Sep. 28. 
Reservations required. 
Call (312) 939-0490 x.10 
More information available at: 
www.chicagoriver.org/ 
League of Women Voters 
Workshop: “Take Back the 
System!” 
Learn about anatomy of a 
campaign, political backdrop, 
resource info., etc. 
Sep. 21 8:30 am 

 Community 
Calendar 

by Rose Wandel 
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Harrah’s casino trip 
By Rose Wandel 
The Social Committee has planned a 
trip to Harrah’s casino in East Chicago, 
Indiana for Thursday, Sep. 19. We will 
leave for the boat at 8:30am from 
Malibu East, and leave Harrah’s at 3pm 
for the return trip arriving home at ap-
proximately 4:30pm. Please note that 
the bus ride can take 1 to 1½ hours de-
pending on traffic. 

The cost per person is $10, which in-
cludes two sessions of gambling, buffet 
lunch and transportation on a luxury 
motor coach (with bathroom). To make 
all of this happen, we need at least 30 
paid reservations. The bus can accom-
modate 30-45 people. If you and your 
friends would like to go, make a check 
for $10 per person payable to Malibu 
East. Only PAID reservations will be 
honored. If the event is canceled, your 
checks will be returned to you. The 
deadline for reservations is Wednesday, 
Sep. 11. No reservation refunds will be 
given after Sep. 11 unless the trip is 
canceled. 

A flyer will be delivered to each unit 
with the information and a reservation 
form. Fill out the form and leave it 
marked “For the Social Committee” at 
the doorman’s station. 
 

Coffee shop opening 
by Jack Winans 
The coffee shop at 6441 N. Sheridan 
has finally reopened as “Kaffeccino.” 
Its menu includes an espresso bar, sal-
ads, café sandwiches, Panini sand-
wiches, ice cream and smoothies. Kaf-
feccino also caters. Call 773-508-1888 
for information. The hours are: 
Mon.–Fri. ......8:30am-9pm 
Sat. ................... 7am-8pm 
Sun. .................. 8am-8pm 

different progressive jackpots located 
throughout the vessel. Check out the 
Rapid Payback 2 Dollar progressive 
with frequent large payouts, or how 
about the Cash Express nickel 
progressive with four levels of 
jackpots! If all of this excitement is not 
enough, hit the new Triple Gold, which 
hits on average, twice a day! 
Source: www.Harrahs.com 

Harrah’s East Chicago 
is now dockside!  
Step aboard and experience fun and 
casino action like never before! 
Harrah’s East Chicago offers four huge 
playing levels for the ultimate in 
gaming action. Our conveniently 
located escalators make it easy to play 
every level with more than 2,000 slots 
and 60 gaming tables. 

Experience world-class entertainment 
and hospitality that only Harrah’s 
offers. 

Harrah’s East Chicago offers a range of 
special events for our Total Rewards 
Card players. Everything from slot 
tournaments to golf outings, birthday 
parties to cash drawings. 

Harrah’s East Chicago features nine 

$35 includes continental breakfast. 
Bremner Lounge 
Centennial forum Student Union 
Loyola Univ. 
1125 W. Loyola 
Reservations: Gwen Nordgren 
773-973-5100 — 
ConsultGwn@msn.com 
Bark Bark Club benefit 
Sep. 29 2-6pm 
Fundraiser for the Chicago 
Regional Search & Rescue Dogs 
1106 W. Granville 
773-274-7233 

MECA EVENTS/MEETINGS 
Board budget meeting 
Tuesday, Sep. 10 
7:00pm — Windjammer Room 
Residents invited to attend. 
Dialogue Committee meeting 
Tuesday, Sep. 17 
7:30pm — Community Room 
Thursday afternoon 
discussion group 
Thursday, Sep. 19  
(every 3rd Thurs. of month) 
2:00pm — Community Room 
MECA board and annual 
owners’ meetings 
Tuesday, Sep. 24  
7:30pm — Windjammer Room 
Floor Representatives 
Tuesday, Oct. 1 
7:30pm — Community Room 

Leave event and meeting notices at the 
desk for the Dialogue. 
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Ila Chaiken 
As I complete my third year I take the 
opportunity to review my contributions 
to Malibu East Board of Directors: 
• Running training sessions for MECA 

employees on sexual harassment and 
explaining MECA's policy for report-
ing. 

• Working with a committee to redes-
ign and resurrect the Floor Captains 
Committee. I have Worked with a 
small dedicated group to reevaluate 
the need for the committee. 

• Acted as Chairperson for the Safety 
Committee. Planned and imple-
mented the delivery of a Safety folder 
for each resident. Planned and imple-
mented the informational presenta-
tion TAKING CHARGE OF YOUR 
SAFETY. 

• Contributed to several committees as 
assigned by the Board. 

I am a clinical social worker with a 
Masters Degree in Social Work and a 
Bachelor Degree in Psychology and 
Sociology. At Illinois Masonic Medical 
Center I held the position of Director of 
Social Work for eleven years. I have 
had a private therapy practice for nearly 
20 years and continue to work with men 
and women of all ages 

I have developed many excellent com-
munication, negotiation and problem 
solving skills. My work in the hospital 
provided experience on committees 
where important decisions were made. 
In addition, balancing the needs of the 
hospital, with the demands of the physi-
cians, and the rights of the patients pre-
pared me for the discussion, negotia-
tion, compromise and flexibility needed 
to be on the Board. I believe I am truly 
able to listen to what is being said. A 
therapist must have the ability to listen, 
not judge the speaker, hear the content, 
be non-reactive and reserve judgment 
until the facts are known. 

One of my continued goals is to provide 
a neutral position, where the issues are 
what are important, not who has pro-
posed them. I am also aware that the 
Board is comprised of people with a 
variety of professions and occupations. 
I believe I add another dimension. 

I want to continue serving on the Board 
because I believe in taking an active 
interest in where I live and my commu-
nity. 
 

Jon Heller 
My wife, Nicolle, and I have enjoyed 
living at Malibu East for more than 
three years. Our current Board has done 
a terrific job of representing and gov-
erning our community—Malibu East is 
a great place to live! I feel it’s impor-
tant to serve our community and I 
would like to put my experience and 
interests to work for my neighbors as a 
Board member. I believe my strong 
analytical skills and ability to sift 
through the details of any issue may be 
helpful assets to the Board, especially 
now as we face substantial expenses. I 
believe that a business approach can 
often be the best approach when facing 
Malibu East’s issues and challenges. If 
elected, I will work with all Board 
members and building management to 
continue to ensure that we get the big-
gest bang for our assessment dollars, 
that we strive to keep assessments as 
low as possible, and that we are ever 
mindful of your property values in all 
that we do. Thank you. 
 

Larry Creter 
I would like to continue my work as a 
member of the Malibu East Board of 
Directors and to contribute my time and 
skills in the important task of maintain-
ing our home in the highest quality and 
in the most cost-efficient manner. I 
have served on the Board for the past 
four years and as Board Secretary for 
three years. I have been actively in-
volved in the aesthetics of the building, 
including the exterior landscaping, holi-
day decor and the decoration of our 
common areas such as the lobby, mail 
room and laundry room. A new deco-

rating plan for the hallways is being 
developed. There are many projects still 
to be completed and initiated. 

I have enjoyed my home in Malibu East 
for the past 26 years. Our building is 
one of the largest and most beautiful 
condominiums in the East Edgewater 
neighborhood and we are seeing excit-
ing revitalization and change. First im-
pressions are an important factor for 
visitors in determining a home's desir-
ability and worth and maintaining and 
improving our building's "first impres-
sion" - landscaping, entrance, driveway, 
lobby, and hallways - are extremely im-
portant. 

My professional skills in aesthetics 
would continue to contribute to this 
goal. I am a graduate of the University 
of Cincinnati, College of Design, Ar-
chitecture, Art & Planning, majoring in 
graphic design. For the past 34 years I 
have worked in this area of study, con-
centrating on package design and sales 
promotion. For the past 19 years I have 
been associated with the design firm of 
William A. Potter, Inc. where I am a 
designer and creative director. 

I thank you for your consideration. 
 

Marcel Molins 
I became a Spanish lawyer in 1959 and 
a U.S. lawyer in 1966. I am admitted to 
practice law in Spain and in Illinois and 
before the U.S. Supreme Court, and a 
member of the American, Illinois, Chi-
cago, Barcelona and Madrid Bar Asso-
ciations. I am a partner of the law firm 
of Baker & McKenzie since 1970. I 
have been a resident owner of Malibu 
East for 31 years. 

Sixteen years ago, upon my election as 
Director and thereafter as President of 
the Board, I concluded that the major 
objectives of the Board should be: 
1)    financial responsability to make 

sure that our assessments are prop-
erly used for the benefit of the 
building. 

2)    to bring a sense of community life 
into the building. 

3)    to increase the value of the units. 
4)    to enhance the facilities and the 

MECA BOARD CANDIDATES’ INFORMATION FORMS 
Note: The candidate forms 
have been reprinted exactly 
as submitted except for 
changes requested by 
individual candidates. 
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security of the building. 
5)    to increase the reserves of the As-

sociation to a comfortable level to 
take care of emergencies and im-
provements. 

Improvements have been made in all of 
these areas. Nevertheless, we are again 
in the midst of undertaking major repair 
projects. Thus, I decided that I should 
present myself for re-election, so that, if 
elected, I can continue to insist on pur-
suing the above mentioned objectives in 
the best interest of Malibu East. 
 

Marcia Fishman 
I have enjoyed being a homeowner of 
Malibu East for the past 11 years. Over 
the years, I have appreciated the hard 
work our Board has done and I would 
like to contribute my time to the con-
tinuous improvements the Board strives 
for. 

For twenty-five years I was employed 
as an administrative assistant in an in-
ternational law firm in Chicago. Cur-
rently, I am employed in the United 
States Distrcit Court and will use my 
experience to work for the betterment 
of the building. 
 

Neil Warner 
Having lived at Malibu East for 25 
years and having been a staff member 
of our newsletter, the Dialogue, for a 
number of those years, I believe I have 
learned what the assets of our building 
and our community are, and what must 
be done to maintain those assets. As 
executive editor of a national publica-
tion, I have overseen a number of pro-
jects with outside vendors and been re-
sponsible for making certain those pro-
jects stay within budget. 
Education: 
B.S. degree in journalism from North-
ern Illinois University, 1969. 
Completed some graduate work in 
counseling psychology at Ball State 
University, 1970s. 
I have worked for 26 years at Pro Foot-
ball Weekly, a national football publi-
cation based in Riverwoods, Illinois, 
serving in a number of positions, in-
cluding managing editor and executive 

editor, and currently overseeing the edi-
torial content on several Web sites. 

I would like to serve on the MECA 
board because I think it’s important to 
continue the fine work of recent boards, 
which has enabled the sales prices of 
units at Malibu East to rise dramatically 
in recent years. I believe it’s essential 
that we stay current with all building 
repairs to maintain the value of our 
units, and I think it’s extremely impor-
tant that we continue to have a well-
funded asset reserve to pay for neces-
sary projects without levying a special 
assessment. I also would like to try to 
promote a greater feeling of community 
among our residents.  
 

Sandy Chaet 
Teacher, Real Estate Broker with rental, 
sales & management experience 

Served as a Floor Captain, MECA 
Board of Director, Committee work 
includes Commercial Property, Com-
munity Affairs, Garage, Parent, Pet, 
Security, and Social. 

I have lived in Malibu East since 1978. 
I believe that the management experi-
ence I have received furnishes me with 
the knowledge and understanding 
which benefits me as a MECA board 
member. I understand the cooperation 
that must exist between the board and 
management. I am presently on the 
Board of Directors and would like to 
continue. 

Malibu East should be an enjoyable and 
affordable place to live. If re-elected, I 
would strive to keep our costs and ex-
penses at a minimum, yet maintain and 
take care of our structural concerns. I 
would try to achieve realistic goals for 
maintenance and improvement, and try 
to maintain high standards for our prop-
erty so our units continue to appreciate 
in value. I will have an open mind and 
try to make the best possible decisions 
for Malibu East. I would like to have a 
building where management, board, and 
residents work together for the best 
needs of our community. 
 

MECA BOARD CANDIDATES’ INFORMATION FORMS 
Note: All board director candidates 
were given the opportunity to 
provide additional information and 
a picture for publication in this 
issue. All of the candidates 
declined except for one who later 
retracted the article. 

Annual meeting of 
Malibu East Owners 
The Malibu East annual meeting of unit 
owners is scheduled for 7:30pm Sep. 24 
in the Windjammer Room. At the an-
nual meeting, an election will be held to 
elect six unit owners to serve as mem-
bers of the Condominium Board of Di-
rectors for a two-year term. Following 
the annual meeting, a short board of 
directors meeting will be held to elect 
officers for the coming year and to take 
care of any impending business. 

The following directors’ terms are ex-
piring: Sandy Chaet, Larry Creter, Mar-
cel Molins, Ila Chaiken, Allan Eckardt 
and Scott Young. The six individuals 
elected at the annual meeting will join 
the following directors who have one 
year remaining on their terms: Charles 
Cooper, JoAnne Meshboum, Richard 
Strauss, Janice Krzesinski, Martina 
Molins and Thomas Vaughan. 

Director candidates 
1. Sandy Chaet 
2. Ila Chaiken 
3. Larry Creter 
4. Marcia Fishman 
5. Jonathan Heller 
6. Marcel Molins 
7. Neil Warner 
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L to R: Lillian La Palio, Robert Steele, 
Farrell Winkler 
 
Berger Park 
playlot update 
by Jack Winans 
The Berger Park Advisory Council 
gained some ground on its playlot refur-
bishing project during the Aug. 13 
meeting chaired by Berger Park Advi-
sory Council President Lillian La Palio. 
CPD Community Outreach Manager 
Robert Steele invited Kaboom Market-
ing & Publicity Coordinator Farrell 
Winkler to the meeting. Ms. Winkler 
presented her organization’s method of 
lowering the high cost of playground 
replacement by utilizing community 
volunteer workers. The original CPD 
$200,000 replacement estimate was 
based on contracting out all labor. The 
Kaboom organization specializes in 
working with local community groups 
in utilizing volunteer workers. She as-
sured the council that the project as cur-
rently visualized could be done for 
$50,000, one-fourth of the CPD cost 
estimate. The Kaboom national organi-
zation’s methods have been established 
and verified nationwide. Mr. Steel will 
begin the process with a formal applica-
tion. He also assured the council that 
sufficient outside funding would possi-
bly limit the council’s local fund-
raising responsibility to $10,000-
15,000. 

Polka band debuts 
by Jack Winans 
The “Queer As Polka” band had its de-
but performance at Osterman Beach 
Sunday, Aug. 18 from 5-5:45 pm after 
the Air & Water Show. The event was 
co-sponsored by Ald. Mary Ann Smith, 
Broadway Bank, Chicago Area Gay & 
Lesbian Chamber of Commerce and the 
Edgewater Chamber of Commerce. The 
polka band is one of several music en-
sembles featured at the www.
lakesidepride.org website. Schedules 

and information are available at the web 
site and at 773-381-6693. 

Although this initial music venture was 
meagerly attended, those attending cer-
tainly appreciated the music, and sev-
eral joined in, dancing the polka in the 
sand. Sheli Lulkin, Edgewater Chamber 
of Commerce executive director hopes 
to schedule future music events at Os-
terman Beach. The People's Music 
School will be performing in Septem-
ber. 
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Major sewer plan for 
Sheridan Road, Gran-
ville 
While not exactly an award-winning 
movie, a videotape of the sewer lines in 
north Edgewater did show the need for 
some major repairs in the form of relin-
ing. 

This year, in October, the city will be 
digging up one-half of Granville at a 
time, to repair the sewers. The project is 
expected to take 14 days and there will 
be no parking on Granville during the 
repair work. Traffic will continue to go 
through. 

May 2003 is the target date for con-
struction on Sheridan Road. Sheridan 
Road north-south, will be worked on 
between Thorndale and West Sheridan. 
Sheridan Road, east-west will be re-
lined between Broadway and Sheridan. 
The project is expected to take 90 days, 
and traffic will be one lane in each di-
rection. The Chicago Dept. of Trans-
portation is working with Tom Samuels 
of Ald. Smith’s office, ASCO – The 
Assn. of Sheridan Condo/Co-op Own-
ers, Loyola University Chicago and 
your Chamber of Commerce to develop 
a traffic plan for the construction pe-
riod. 

Devon streetscaping to 
begin 
Through a recent communiqué to the 
office of Ald. Patrick J. O’Connor we 
(Edgewater Chamber of Commerce) 
have been notified by the city that 
streetscaping of Devon will begin this 
week. We have objected both to the 
short notice and the failure to show the 
final drawings to the business people. 
At the suggestion of Ald. O’Connor, 
plans had been made to have a break-
fast meeting with the city, the plans and 
the businesses at Conn’s Catering. Be-
cause of CDOT, that has never been 
held. We are attempting to schedule 
that meeting. 

Some work on the streetscaping has 
already taken place through the private 
sector. Com Ed has done extensive un-
derground electrical work to prepare for 
the new lighting. 

Tailgate party 
by Sandy Chaet 
The Social Committee is planning to 
have a tailgate party on Sunday, Oct. 27 
at noon in the Windjammer Room. The 
Chicago Bears will be playing the Min-
nesota Vikings. We will have several 
televisions set up to view the game. Re-
freshments will be provided and there 
will be no charge. There will be a flyer 
giving more details about the get-
together. Come and enjoy watching the 
game with your neighbors. Even if you 
are not a football fan, come and social-
ize! 

Notice to snowbirds 
If you are going to be out of town for 
the winter season, keep up with MECA 
events by having the Dialogue mailed to 
your winter home. Leave your name, 
unit number, winter address and MECA 
phone number at the doorman’s station 
or at the management office in an enve-
lope addressed to the Dialogue editor. 
Also include the dates of your depar-
ture and return. 
 

The Chicago Park District has pur-
chased the two buildings on Bosworth 
north of Devon being used for auto re-
pair, and demolition will take place this 
fall. 

Broadway resurfacing 
begins 
The city is in the process of regrinding 
and putting asphalt on Broadway south 
of Foster. Broadway north of Foster is a 
state highway (41), and the state will 
give their portion similar treatment in 
2003. The state resurfacing will go 
from Foster to Devon and will be done 
in sections and staged so as to cause 
minimal disruption to traffic. This is not 
a streetscaping and no work will be 
done on curbs & sidewalks. We do not 
expect the street to be closed to traffic 
at any time during the construction, 
which could be at the same time as the 
Sheridan Road construction. 
Source: Edgewater Chamber of Commerce 
“Commerce Report” August 2002 

 

The Vikings’ Derrick Alexander  
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“Democracy” from page 1 
since we had six of the seven candi-
dates on hand this year. Ila Chaiken had 
let me know that she would not be able 
to attend. 

I asked each candidate to state their 
name and give a line or two about 
themselves. We started with Neil War-
ner and then went to Larry Creter, 
Marcia Fishman, Sandy Chaet, Jon 
Heller and Marcel Molins. After the in-
troductions, I carried the bowl of ques-
tions, first to Neil and then to each of 
the other candidates. We didn’t know 
what to expect from this format of 
question and answer, but each person 
handled their question like a champ. 
Sometimes they expanded on another’s 
answer or asked for help from a fellow 
nominee. There were no bad questions 
and certainly no bad answers. It made 
me happy that we have such good 
choices for this election. I hope every-
one realizes what good people we have 
on our board. This is a slice of Ameri-
cana right here at 6033 N. Sheridan 
Road. 

One thing has to be made clear to eve-
ryone who has purchased a condo in 
this building — we have a responsibil-
ity to help run this building. One way to 
do this is to know the people who will 
make the decisions that are so vital to 
us (financially and physically and es-
thetically). Another way would be to 
become active in building affairs by 
joining committees, going to board 
meetings, attending social functions, or 
running for the board next time around. 
Let’s see more people at every event. 
This newsletter gets information to you, 
but not everyone reads it. We need 
more volunteers and more attendees. If 
there is something you think you would 
like to see happen at Malibu East, let us 
know, and you will be helping to im-
prove our building, as well as improv-
ing our quality of life. 

MECA’s 
Candidates 
Night 
by Rose Wandel 
It was about 7:45pm 
when residents of 
Malibu East came 
into our Windjammer Room to meet the 
candidates for our board of directors. 
We had six of the seven candidates on 
hand (one had a valid excuse for not 
appearing). Sitting across the floor in 
chairs and facing their neighbors, the 
candidates introduced themselves and 
told a little about their backgrounds. 

Betty Mayian had “arranged” the eve-
ning and she had asked people who 
came to the event if they wanted to ask 
the candidates a question. Each candi-
date could “pick” one question-card out 
of a bowl — read it out loud, and then 
answer it. What came through were sin-
cere and thoughtful answers. They an-
swered questions relating to “director 

attendance at board meetings” — 
“repairs on the building” — the 
“possibility of a special assessment” — 
“what can you suggest to get more peo-
ple interested in taking part in the 
‘running’ of the building?” — “why are 
you here?” 

The answers brought out the experi-
ences of people who have lived in the 
building since the early ’70s, as well as 
those who have only been here three 
years. We learned that in the past, there 
was participation by a much larger 
group of residents — attending meet-
ings, joining committees — and be-
cause of changing times, the numbers 
have decreased. We all have hope that 
this will change into a more positive 
mind-set toward attending meetings and 
voicing opinions. We learned of 
ASCO’s importance in its work for 
Sheridan Road condo buildings. We 
need participation from many, many 
people. This is your home, and we need 
your voice as well as your physical in-
put. 

Coffee and cookies were served; resi-
dents got to talk more with the candi-
dates and had the opportunity to decide 
for whom they wanted to vote to the 
board of directors for a two-year term. 
Be sure to vote. By 8:30pm we were 
ready to go home after a painless and 
informative hour that will impact our 
homes. 

Standing L to R: Candidates Larry Creter, Marcel Molins, Jon Heller, Neil Warner 
Seated Candidate Marcia Fishman, Moderator Betty Mayian, Candidate Sandy Chaet 

Malibu East director candidates L to R: 
Neil Warner, Larry Creter, Marcia Fishman, Sandy Chaet, Jon Heller, Marcel Molins 
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Bark Bark Club 
sponsors benefit 
by Jack Winans 
The Bark Bark Club is sponsoring a 
benefit for the Chicago Regional Search 
& Rescue organization from 2pm to 
6pm Sunday, Sep. 29 at 1106 W. Gran-
ville. Patti Colandrea, owner/manager 
of the Bark Bark Club pet salon (see ad, 
page 13) extends an invitation to her 
many patrons on Sheridan Road and in 
the Edgewater area to join her in raising 
funds for this nonprofit organization 
based in Mundelein. The CRSAR pre-
pares handlers and their dogs in search 
missions for missing persons, including 
cadavers, drowning victims, evidence 
and urban/disaster searches. 

The benefit includes prize donations 
from local businesses, which will be 
raffled, plus a silent auction of prints, 
photographs and paintings. The raffle 
values are $10 to $200; the art values 
are $200 to $2,000. The art will be 
available for viewing at the Bark Bark 
Club throughout September. Raffle 
tickets are on sale now. 
Call or visit the Bark Bark Club for 
more information. 
1106 W. Granville 
773-274-7233 

sors that control the trash compac-
tor. 

Also, occasionally large objects 
such as two-by-four lumber, 
brooms, etc. are tossed into the 
chute and become lodged between 
floors. This results in an expensive 
repair job. Please put all large ob-
jects in the bulk room. Double-bag 
all food garbage; otherwise the bags 
tear on the way down the chute ne-
cessitating frequent hosing down of 
the chutes. The official rules are 
printed below. 

XXV.  RUBBISH CHUTE AND 
BULK GARBAGE ROOM 

           Rubbish Chute is to be used be-
tween the hours of 8:00 a.m. and 
11:00 p.m. All rubbish should be 
wrapped and discarded carefully 
to avoid spillage on the floor. 
Heavy and bulky items (i.e., 
large boxes, heavy metal items, 
carpeting, etc.) and flammable 
materials (i.e., paint, paint thin-
ner, cleaning fluid, etc.) and oth-
erwise potentially dangerous 
items should be placed in the 
Bulk Garbage Room located 
west of the service elevator, and 
the Management Office shall be 
notified that such items have 
been placed there. 

 

Copies of the M. E. declaration and our 
rules & regulations are available for a 
fee in the management office. They are 
also available FREE as a download at 
our Website www.MalibuEast.org, 
along with a link to the latest version of 

So now you own a 
condo, what next? 
by Jack Winans 
This is a continuing series on owner 
responsibilities. (See the January 
through July 2002 issues for the first 18 
items in this series.) 

19. Rubbish chute and bulk garbage 
room 

Our maintenance staff empties the 
bulk room nightly. You can help to 
minimize the time spent on this 
chore by double-bagging any con-
struction debris/sawdust and cat lit-
ter, and stacking newspapers neatly. 
Occasionally sawdust or cat litter is 
dumped into the rubbish chute. The 
bags break at the bottom of the 
chute and deposit dust on the sen-

Historical Society tour 
by Betty Mayian 
The Edgewater Historical Society will 
present its 15th Annual Home Tour in 
the Edgewater Triangle Neighborhood 
on Sunday, Sep. 15 from noon to 5pm. 
The tour will begin at Edgewater Bap-
tist Church, 1401 W. Hollywood. Do-
nation is $15. 

The tour will include a variety of archi-
tecture, including some of the oldest 
wooden cottages and brick two-flats in 
Edgewater, and some unique special 
housing that has been rehabbed and de-
veloped more recently. Tour goers re-
ceive a map at the beginning of the tour 
and then meet the docents at each site, 
who guide them through the homes. 
Refreshments will be served. For fur-
ther information and to make reserva-
tions, call 773-907-1872. 
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Dear Ms. Etta Kitt, 
Please let me bend your 
ear about some concerns 
that are heavy on my 
mind. The construction 
work seems to be going on and on 
without end and it’s getting on my 
nerves. When will it end? Also, I hear 
rumors that our assessments might go up 
again. Where is all this money going? I 
had a delivery the other day and I was 
told that they would have to come back 
another time because it wasn’t scheduled 
and the freight elevator and a passenger 
elevator were already tied up with 
deliveries. Also, some nonsense about a 
security problem, as one of the delivery 
helpers didn’t have proper identification. 
Why is this a concern? I asked my friend 
across the hall, but she didn’t seem to 
know any more than I do. I have so many 
questions, but I’m puzzled and don’t 
understand why I’m not getting any 
answers. Perhaps you know all the 
answers. 
Dear Puzzled, 
Thanks for the compliment, but I’m not 
“Answer Person,” this is an advice 
column. But, I do have some good advice 
for you! You’ve got a lot of good 
questions, but you’re going to the wrong 
place for answers. Unless your neighbor 
is active in the building, she probably 
doesn’t know any more than you do. 
However, the board and our management 
staff have put in place several venues of 
information that should answer most, if 
not all, of your questions. I suggest that 
you avail yourself of these resources: 
• Channel 95 posts Malibu East events 

and services and lists our board 
members, who can be contacted for 
specific information. 

• Our official web site, www.
MalibuEast.org is a comprehensive 
source of everything from 
condominium law to the latest MECA 
party. 

• The Dialogue newsletter can keep you 
up to date on building and community 
events, board decisions and much 
more. 

• The management office is open five 
days a week to answer your questions. 

• But, most important, is our monthly 
board meetings. You can ask questions 
of our directors at 7:30 and 10:00pm. 

 

Balcony Man by Scott Virzi 

'Town Crier' 
announcements 

by Betty Mayian 

We welcome all new residents to our building, 
including: 
 

Robert Perrey 
Terry Svaglic 

Cynthia Infantino 
Siddhartha & Savita Sawhney 

 

If you have information concerning talented or famous 
MECA residents, please contact the Dialogue. 
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MECA MARKETPLACE 
Advertisement design FREE! 
Clipart and layout included  

Malibu East Dialogue 
Malibu East Condo. Assn. 
6033 N. Sheridan Road 
Office  773-271-1732 
www.MalibuEast.org 
Email   Jack@Winans.com 

Pay for your advertisement by the 15th 
Delivered by the first of the month. 

One-eighth page — $25 
One-quarter page — $50 

One-half page — $75 
Full page — $100 

Call 773-761-5792 or 773-271-1732 
for details and free ad layout including 

ours or your art. 

Reach 500 units here plus 42 association offices! 

 

Omnibus Services, Incorporated 
Omnibus Real Estate, Incorporated 

Sandy Chaet 
“A personal touch” 

 
Rentals 
Sales 

 
 
 

847/291-6664 (office) 
 

773/334-0993 (direct) 

OMNIBUS OMNIBUS OMNIBUS OMNIBUS 

 
REFINANCE 
TODAY AND 

$AVE…!!! 
HOME MORTGAGE RATES ARE AT AN ALL TIME LOW. 
CALL TODAY FOR AN IN YOUR HOME APPOINTMENT 

TO SAVE THOU$AND$ ON YOUR MORTGAGE PAYMENTS… 
 

● NO INCOME VARIFICATION LOANS- 
● ARMS AS LOW AS 2.95% - 40 YEAR TERMS 

● FHA STREAMLINE REFINACE 
● FAST APPROVAL AND FUNDING 

 
CALL RICH HARVEY TODAY 

847-585-7771 OR 773-271-6618 
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Reach 500 units here plus 42 association offices! 
 

PHONE: (773) 275-0110                       HOURS BY APPOINTMENT 
 
 
 

DR. JACK P. HORBAL 
DENTIST 

 
 
 

CAPTAIN’S WALK 
6033 N. SHERIDAN RD. 

CHICAGO, IL 60660 

Malibu Convenient Food Mart 
6033 N. Sheridan in the Captain’s Walk 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
For Delivery Call: 773-769-5440 

Stop in for 
coffee –  and. 

 
 

 Fresh pastries 
delivered daily 

Mon/Fri 
8 am to 9 pm 

Saturday 
8:30 am to 8 pm 

Sunday 
9 am to 5 pm 

Sheridan Hair & Body Studio 
TOTAL BEAUTY CARE FOR THE FAMILY 

 

Are you looking for a subtle change or a new look? 
Sheridan Hair & body Studio would like to welcome 

you to our full service salon. 
 

Hair colors using fine Godwell products. 
Manicure & pedicure with OPI 
and many other fine products. 

 

Facials available Tuesday evenings. 
 

Open Tuesday – Saturday 
Call for an appointment soon! 

 

Sheridan Hair & Body Studio 
Captain’s Walk 

6033 N. Sheridan Road. 
Chicago, IL 60660 

773-561-6595 
 

15% off on all products. 
Gift certificates available. 

Malibu Cleaners 
Captain Walk 
773-728-6023 
Natural cleaning CO2.  What is it? 
•  No odor 
•  Brighter whites and colors 
•  Non-toxic, no allergic reactions 
•  Extremely soft & gentle on fabrics 
•  Classified by the EPA as non-hazardous 

The first cleaner in our area to 
use organic fluid to clean your clothes. 

Try it!! Same Prices 
Pickup and delivery services available. 

LIVE LIFE FIT! 
A PERSONAL TRAINING STUDIO 

Personal training to develop a 
fitness regimen based on your unique needs 

Vlado Jaksic, ACE Certified 
773-343-8041 

Conveniently 
located in the 

Captain’s Walk 
6033 N Sheridan Rd. 

Call now for a  
free consultation and 

Grand Opening 
specials. 

 
Place your Ad here 

for only $25 

 The 
Secret Garden 

Café 

At Berger Park in the 
carriage house facing the lake. 

Now open with weatherized 
lakefront seating. 

Hours 11 am to 9 pm daily 
773.381.5623 
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I can provide listings for you 
anywhere in the U.S. 

Your neighbor, 
MOCKY SIRE 

Expect the best 
 

875 N. Michigan Av. Suite 3500 

312-867-8415 
773-334-8452 

 

JUST LISTED 
JUST SOLD 

22D 
 

FOR RENT 
2 BR– $1,800 
Total Rehab 

Reach 500 units here plus 42 association offices! 
  

      BAIRD&WARNER 
 

Mary Oswald 
Gold Coast Office 

 
Office: 312.981.2551 

Fax: 312.640.7030 
mary.oswald@bairdwarner.com 

 

737 N. Michigan Avenue, Suite 1301 
Chicago, IL 60611 

www.bairdwarner.com 
Specializing in Condominium Listings and Sales 

Malibu East resident 

 

In today’s TOUGH market 
You need a TOUGHER agent. 

I’ll take you from 
FOR SALE to SOLD 

¶ 
 
¶ 
 
¶ 

¶ 
 
¶ 
 
¶ 

Fox & Associates of Chicago 
4601 North Western Avenue 

Chicago, IL 60625 

If your property is listed with a broker, please disregard. 
It is not my intention to solicit the offerings of real estate brokers. 

Looking to sellLooking to sell  
your property?your property?  

Call Dan Alexander 
and start packing! 

    Cell:      312-218-3008 
    Office:  773-769-2500 
    Fax:      773-769-2841 
email dchihaia@yahoo.com 

www.kwchicago.com 
www.soldestate.com 

 

Throw a 
Touchdown 

with 
Dan Alexander 

It’s a fact! 
I have been 100% successful with every 
single one of my Malibu East listings! 

 

Selling or Buying 
Sheridan Rd. Condo Specialists 

 
Get your BEST VALUE through  
the Rogers Park/Edgewater Experts! 
• FREE Market Evaluation 
• FREE Advertising 
• We have Interested Buyers Now 

� BUYING  
� SELLING  

� RENTING 

Helen Wagner 
     773-334-0200 

WAGNER REALTY SERVICES 
    BUYING � SELLING � RENTING 

 
 

6033 N. Sheridan – Suite 9 � Captain’s Walk Mall 

 

 
H 

M 
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Your Malibu East 

Newsletter 

Malibu East Condominium Association 
6033 N Sheridan Road 
Chicago, IL 60660-3003 

The Dialogue 
The Malibu East Condominium Association (MECA) Dialogue is published by 
resident volunteers to promote communication among owners, residents, the Board 
of Directors, management and staff of Malibu East Condominium, 6033 North 
Sheridan Road, Chicago, IL 60660. 

Articles written by and opinions of the MECA Dialogue staff and contributors are their 
personal views and do not necessarily represent the views of the association or its 
Board of Directors and management. 

Letters to the MECA Dialogue Committee are encouraged. Please be as succinct as 
possible. The MECA Dialogue staff reserves the right to edit letters to fit available 
space and to print only those with constructive content. Letters to the Committee 
may be left at the management office.  
 

 

Advertising disclaimer 
The Dialogue neither endorses nor promotes in whole or part any advertising printed in 
the Dialogue newsletter or included as a separate insert. The content of such 
advertising is the sole responsibility of the advertiser and is paid for by the 
advertiser. Advertising fees are used to defray the publication cost of the Dialogue. 

Malibu East Condominium Assoc. 
www.MalibuEast.org 

Marcel Molins, MECA President 
Vito Senese, Association Manager 
Tom Vaughan, Janice Krzesinski 

Co-Chairmen 
Communications Committee 
Larry Rosen – Webmaster 

 

Dialogue Committee 
Jack Winans, Editor 

Neil Warner, Asst. Editor 
Jackee Ames 

Grace Bergbom 
Norm Cratty 
Doris Hyman 

Charlene Knauff 
Betty & Ara Mayian 

Rose Wandel 
Debbie Warner 
Elaine Winans 

 

Board Liaisons 
Larry Creter 
Ila Chaiken 


